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The NFBC Annual Spring General Meet-

ing will be held at 7PM on Friday, Feb-

ruary 20 at the Harris Hill Volunteer 

Fire Hall, located at 8630 Main St in 

Clarence.  This year’s agenda includes 

announcements about the club trip, 

local “charity rides”, and the schedule 

for club parties and events.  Sign up as 

a weekend ride leader--ride packets for 

the 2015 season will be available. Pizza will be served.  

Spring Meeting to be held February 20 

Accumulated Mileage  75,000 mi. club:  Alex Setlik.  

70,000 mi. club:  Brad Chase.  65,000 mi. club:  Ed Peters.  

55,000 mi. club:  Bob Alessi, Karen Sprada.  45,000 mi. 

club:  Patrick Danaher, Diane Currie.  40,000 mi. club:  

Ian Currie.  30,000 mi. club:  Paul Castle, Larry Reade.  

25,000 mi. club:  Brenda Fischer, Matt Luly, Janice 

Cochran, Gary Schlau.  20,000 mi. club:  Rob 

Nowinski, Jim Karnath.  15,000 mi. club:  Mi-

chael Dusing, Greg Heim, Jody Snyder, Carl Mach, 

Betsy Dexheimer, Terry Griswold.  10,000 mi. 

club:  Julie Alsani, Bradshaw Hovey, Bob Lubelski, 

Richard Swank.  5,000 mi. club:  Ron Penton, John 

Burnham, Ed Knab, Deanna Talmud, Joe Giovenco.  

Congratulations to 2014 Award Winners! 

President’s Award Elaine Rubenstein 

Ride Leader of the Year Liz Skelton 

Volunteer of the Year Jane Armbruster 

Outstanding Service Kathy Karnath 

    

High Overall Mileage Julie Alsani, 4719 mi. 

1st Male High Mileage Bradshaw Hovey, 3819 mi. 

1st Female High Mileage Loren Danaher, 2447 mi. 

2nd Male High Mileage Jack Rimlinger,  3678 mi. 

2nd Female High Mileage Brenda Fischer, 2399 mi. 

3rd Male High Mileage Ron Penton, 3506 mi. 

3rd Female High Mileage Karen Sprada, 2236 mi. 

Most Rides Bob Lubelski, 3380 mi. 

1st New Male Fred Kobler, 1331 mi. 

1st New Female Victoria Rodriguez, 437 mi. 

2nd New Male Michael Richards, 802 mi. 

2nd New Female Jennifer Adolf, 320 mi. 

3rd New Male David Dinkle, 759 mi. 

3rd New Female Karen Regur, 283 mi. 
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Dennis Powell will become NFBC Newsletter Editor 

We are very pleased to announce that Dennis 
Powell will become the next Editor of the NFBC 
Newsletter, beginning with the March 2015 issue.  
A frequent writing contributor to the Newsletter, 

Dennis has long been the club’s go-to guy for IT 
innovation and problem-solving, and all aspects 
of ride committee work.  Retiring editor Elaine 
Rubenstein writes, “Dennis does a great job with 

whatever he takes on for NFBC 
and he always does it in a way 
that enables others to do things 
better and more easily.  We’re 

very fortunate that he will be our 
next editor.” 

A New Venue for the 2014 NFBC Banquet — A Great Success! 

The 2014 NFBC Banquet was 
held on November 15 at the 
club house at Diamond Hawk.  
The new venue worked well, 

giving the event a cozy, well-
attended feel.  The food and 
service were all first-rate, and 

the complimentary dinner wine provided by 
Hazlett Vineyards was a real treat.  Special 
thanks go to Kathy Karnath for arranging the suc-
cessful event. 

Alexander W. Setlik passed 
away in North Tonawanda on 
Tuesday November 18, 2014.  
Alex was an avid cyclist, long-

time NFBC member, and the 

most prolific ride designer our 
club has ever known.  He cre-
ated over 75 weekend rides 
currently on the NFBC list, as 
well as countless north towns 

week day morning rides and the rides for many of 

our club trips.  At the end of the 2014 season, 
Alex reached the accumulated mileage milestone 
of 77,187 miles, the highest any club member 
has attained.  Many NFBC members paid their 
respects at Alex’s funeral and wake. 

In Memoriam:  Alex Setlik In Memoriam:  Thomas Barone 

Thomas Barone passed away 
after a brief illness on Novem-
ber 25, 2014 at Kenmore 
Mercy Hospital.  Tom was a 

long-time cyclist who rode 

both recumbent and “upright” 
bicycles with our club.  He de-
signed and led several very 
popular trips for NFBC, as well 
as off-season rides.  In recent 

years his intense, infectious enthusiasm was di-

vided between bicycling and white water kayak-
ing.  Paula Jack, Tom’s life partner, and a few of 
his close friends are planning an outdoor memo-
rial get-together this spring for Tom’s friends, 
bicycling and kayak, to celebrate his life. We will 
announce this to NFBC in a few months.  

Promote Better Bicycling in Buffalo 

By Janice Cochran 
 
Here are two easy ways you can have a positive 
impact on bicycling in Buffalo this month: 

 
Buffalo Bike Master Plan – give your feedback on 
the latest proposal for bike network infrastructure 
priorities within the City of Buffalo  http://
www.buffalobikeplan.org/ 

 
If NFBC members patronize any businesses in the 
City of Buffalo that are in need of a bike rack, you 
can encourage the business to request a bike 

rack free of charge through Go Bike Buf-
falo.  For more information, http://
gobikebuffalo.org/programs/bike-parking-
request-form/  

http://www.buffalobikeplan.org/
http://www.buffalobikeplan.org/
http://gobikebuffalo.org/programs/bike-parking-request-form/
http://gobikebuffalo.org/programs/bike-parking-request-form/
http://gobikebuffalo.org/programs/bike-parking-request-form/
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NFBC Annual Awards—Summary of Present and Past 

General Statistics—Summary of Present and Past  

All ride data are compiled and analyzed by 

Walter Kammer, based on sign-in sheets for 

rides through the last weekend in October.  

Only paid-up members who signed in for 

mileage on one or more club rides in 2014 

are listed here.  Thank you Walt! 
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Ian Currie (601-7390) 

162 Nichter Road 

Lancaster, NY  14086 

Ian63@roadrunner.com 

Dennis Powell (691-6233) 

95 Briar Hill Rd 

Orchard Park, NY  14127 

powell.dennis.j@gmail.com 

 

Jack Rimlinger (741-8512) 

70 Blacksmith Dr. 

E. Amherst, NY  14051 

jackrim49er@gmail.com 

 

Frank Soltiz (937-6924, Cell 

574-6199 ) 

597 Bauder Park Dr. 

Alden, NY  14004 

fsoltiz@aol.com 

 

Membership Chairperson 

Roy Tocha  

11 North Eaglecrest Drive 

Hamburg, NY  14075 

rrtocha@yahoo.com 

 

Newsletter Editor 

Elaine Rubenstein (633-2133) 

106 Summer Hill Lane 

Williamsville, NY  14221 

elaine_rubey1@yahoo.com 

 

Bicycling Advocate 

Janice Cochran (837-0402) 

19 Carmen Rd. 

Amherst, NY  14226 

jcochran@buffalo.edu 

 

Club Historian 

Jim Vozga (462-0200) 

5830 Strickler Road 

Clarence, NY  14031 

voz@aol.com 

 

Newsletter Circulation 

Sue and Bob Alessi 

3637 Northcreek Run 

Wheatfield NY  14120 

salessi1@roadrunner.com 

 

Webmaster 

Ron Penton 

webmaster@nfbc.com  

 

President 

Lincoln Blaisdell (479-9431) 

4715 Ransom Road 

Clarence, NY  14031 

linc43@roadrunner.com 

 

Vice-President  

Brenda Fischer (984-1415) 

11 Lake Forest Parkway 

Lancaster, NY  14086 

brendafischer99@yahoo.com 

Secretary 

Liz Skelton (400-6091) 

38 Brandel Ave 

Lancaster, NY  14086  

brightbluesky9@aol.com 

 

Treasurer 

Joseph Pizzuto (982-4142) 

147 Frontenac Ave. 

Buffalo, NY  14216 

jpizz147@yahoo.com 

 

 

Board Members 

Cindy Adams (688-3943) 

55 Rehm Rd. 

Lancaster, NY  14086 

cynthia12@roadrunner.com 

 

Board of Directors 

2014 Accident Reports include Serious Injuries 

In 2014, more so than in recent years, many of 
the accidents on NFBC rides resulted in serious 
injuries requiring hospitalization.  The nine re-
ported* bike accidents fit in two 

categories:  those that involved 
only one cyclist (4/9) and those 
that resulted in more than one 
cyclist going down in a single 
crash (5/9). Causes in both cate-
gories included road hazards 
(potholes, branches, bumps) and 

riders’ judgment errors, particu-
larly in pace lines.  No cyclist-
motor vehicle accidents were 

reported. 
  
As in 2013, most crashes oc-

curred when riders touched 
wheels in a pace line.  Some of 
the people who can ride fast enough to partici-
pate in a pace line on challenging terrain may not 

necessarily be skilled or experienced cyclists. Too, 
NFBC pace line “habits” may differ from policies 
followed in other clubs, so that experience with 

pace lines in general still may not 

be adequate.  We could reduce 
the number of accidents if skilled 
riders, experienced in NFBC-style 
pace lines, would step up to give 
new riders advice and direction 
and to discourage inexperienced 
riders from leading pace lines.  

Most importantly, we should all 
be careful to never follow closely 
behind any rider whose judgment 

or riding skills are uncertain. 
 
 

*Through word of mouth and social 

media, we know that more accidents 
occurred last year than ride leaders reported in writing 
to the NFBC president. 
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